
 Select Board Meeting Minutes 
April 2, 2025 
 
Selectman Bill Nye called the meeting to order at 6:00pm. 
 
Calling of the roll 
Selectmen: Bill Nye, Barry Bateman, Nick Hanson 
Secretary: Carolyn Nye 
 
The selectmen signed the town warrant. 
 
Barry made a motion to accept the meeting minutes from March 19, 2025, as written. 
Nick seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
The select board members signed the invoice for Peggy to order a Dell laptop from API 
to be used for Historical Society. 
 
Bill will be setting a date with the dry hydrant guy sometime in May. 
 
Nick spoke with Brett, and he will be putting in the new doors at the Town Hall soon. 
 
Mindy said the school budget went up 1.6%. There are 33 students. They have 4 
contingencies. The number of students in elementary school stayed the same. The 
number of students in secondary school went up. The budget this year is $621,913.00. 
Last year’s budget was $610,895.00. 
 
Bill made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:25 pm. Nick seconded the motion. 
Motion passed 3-0. 
 
Submitted by, 
Carolyn Nye-Secretary 
 


